PUBLIC NOTICE

THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON (RESIDENTS PARKING) (ZONES 1-12 & 16)
(AMENDMENT 29) ORDER 2024

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL proposes to make the
above Order, the effects of which would be:

To introduce No Waiting at Any Time in John Thornycroft Road, both sides, between its
junction with Victoria Road (to be built) and Oswald Road

To introduce No Waiting at Any Time in John Thornycroft Road, northwest side, in place
of the No Stopping except Taxis adjacent to the Woolston Library.

To introduce No Waiting at Any Time on the north-western side of Victoria Road between
145 Victoria Road and 201 Victoria Road, except where point 4 applies:

To introduce Permit Holder Only parking, 8am — 8pm, in the following lengths of Victoria
Road, north-west side;

From 13.5m south of its junction with John Thornycroft Road, southwards for 12m
From 9m south of its junction with Oswald Road, southwards for 25m

From 36m south of its junction with Oswald Road, southwards for 17m

From 55m south of its junction with Oswald Road, southwards for 19m

From 76m south of its junction with Oswald Road, southwards for 23m

To update the Order to reflect the restrictions as they appear on-street for the following
roads; John Thornycroft Road and Keel Road.

Copies of the draft Order, relevant maps and statement of reasons for proposing can be viewed
on the Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected Monday -
Thursdays, 9am — 4pm at the Southampton and Fareham Legal Partnership in the Civic Centre,
Southampton SO14 7LY. Further information may also be obtained from the Highways division
on 07548 774 779.

Any person wishing to object or make any other representation relating to this Order must do so
in writing via the Councils website: transport.southampton.qgov.uk/TRO or by post to the
Highways Legal Team at Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, SO14 7LY
quoting the order title and, where objecting, stating the grounds for the objection, within 21 days
of the date of this notice (i.e. by 13" September 2024).

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and address of the person
submitting it, may be made available for public inspection.

Dated: 23 August 2024

Richard Ivory, Solicitor
Director of Legal & Governance
Southampton and Fareham Legal Partnership
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